
From: Adam Hicks <ahicks@mulmur.ca>  
 
Sent: May 08, 2019 3:37 PM 
 
Subject: Mulmur - Aggregate Motion 
  
Hello,  
  
The Township of Mulmur passed the following motion at the Council meeting on May 1, 2019. 
  
Deputy Mayor Hawkins requested a recorded vote on the following motion: 
                              Motion #78-19 Hawkins-Clark:  THAT The Township of Mulmur recognizes the 

importance of aggregate extraction and the proper management of aggregate 
resources, including recycling aggregates; 

                                  AND WHEREAS, Mulmur owns and operates a gravel pit; 
                                AND WHEREAS, the inappropriate extraction of aggregate can impact host 

communities, including, but not limited to: risk to surface and underground water 
supplies stress placed on local infrastructure; road safety; air and noise pollution; loss 
of farmland; encroachment on residential communities; interference with natural 
heritage systems; 

                                AND WHEREAS, the Ontario Government commenced a detailed review of the 
Aggregate Resources Act in 2016; 

                                  AND WHEREAS, the Ministry of Natural Resources hosted a summit on Aggregate 
Reform on March 29, 2019, and did not include municipal government as 
stakeholders; 

                                 AND WHEREAS, the Township supports the recommendations to allow policy 
interpretation for accessing material under Road Allowances; 

                                  NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 
1)  The Township of Mulmur hereby requests the following: 

a) the Provincial Government provide for municipal representation at 
future meetings related to the Aggregate Reform; 

b) Municipalities be provided authority to regulate hours of operation and 
haul routes within municipal boundaries; 

c) If the Provincial level is accepted as a single level for applications, 
Municipalities be provided a process through which to provide 
comments on aggregate extraction activities proposed within or in the 
vicinity of their boundaries;  

d) The comments on “Cutting the Red Tape” provided by the Ontario Sand 
and Gravel Association be evaluated from the perspective of the local 
host community and ensure that there are mechanisms/processes in 
place to address impacts.  

e) That land unavailable for extraction due to changes on the rules to 
endangered       and threatened species and other policies within the 
Natural Heritage System continue to be protected. 

  
                                 
  

mailto:ahicks@mulmur.ca


Shirley Boxem - yea 
                                Patricia Clark -   yea 
                                Ken Cufaro -       yea          
                                Earl Hawkins -    yea                          
                                Janet Horner -   yea                                                                                          
                                Carried. 
  
Have a nice day, 
  
Adam Hicks | Administrative Assistant 
Township of Mulmur | 758070 2nd Line East | Mulmur, Ontario  L9V 0G8 
Phone 705-466-3341 ext. 234 | Fax 705-466-2922 | ahicks@mulmur.ca 

 
This message (including attachments, if any) is intended to be confidential and solely for the addressee.  If you received this e-mail in error, 
please delete it and advise me immediately.  E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free and the sender does not 
accept liability for errors or omissions. 
 

mailto:ahicks@mulmur.ca

